
 
Information submitted by Jim Heckman 

During the meeting (on March 26th) it was mentioned that just to the south of Hallam there have 
been a large number of geese frequenting the area. During the public input stage of the meeting, I 
mentioned I was by there the day before as my Dad and I were driving to his farm.  
 
Below is a photo to depict, better than words can convey, the size of this flock. Obviously there 
are more geese than are captured in this image, however, I think this photo better reflects the 
actual situation than might be easy to convey in the minutes to the meeting.  
 
 

 
 

 


